
President's Message
Greetings Sisters in Faith! I have just returned from the Michigan UMC Annual
Conference and while some of the issues were challenging, the plenary
sessions, as usual, were wonderful and inspired me to be more loving, more
giving, more thoughtful and indeed opened my eyes and ears to better
understand why churches and organizations can fail to meet the needs and
expectations of church from folks born into generations other than our own. Our
work is just UNFINISHED.

The theme of this year’s UMC AC was UNFINISHED – Growing Up and Into
Christ. The pertinent scripture: Ephesians 4:15 says, Speaking the truth in love,
we must grow up in every way into…Christ. There is so much I could write
about the Annual Conference, but I have Michigan Conference United Women
in Faith news and reminders to share.

FIRST, in this newsletter you will find an invitation for ALL MICHIGAN UWFaith
members to participate in the Blessing and tours of the newest project at United
Methodist Community House in Grand Rapids. Having a national Mission
Institution right here in Michigan is such an honor and legacy to its founders.
UMCH has come so far with its facilities, opportunities and services provided
for local underserved community members. Please plan to attend as
this program is exclusively for members of United Women in Faith and friends.
Please spread the word, especially to some of our more senior members who
may have been involved with UMCH before it was sold by the West Michigan
Conference.

SECOND, Mission u is right around the corner. There is registration information
in this newsletter for your convenience in getting signed up. The book of study
is Practicing Hope by Tabatha Holley. Mission u is not only a spiritual learning
experience, it is also fun to meet UWFaith women from around the state. And
remember any child or young person accompanying you is FREE.

THIRD, Our Annual Celebration will be here before you know it. You will find
the information and registration materials in this issue of the VOICE, too. It’s not
too early to register and make your hotel reservation.



FINALLY, If you aren’t already doing so, please invite your District or
Conference President, Vice President or any of your District or Conference
officers to do a program for your local UWFaith Unit. All you need do is ask. If
you struggle coming up with programs, here’s your answer.

To close, please read these words of Bishop Bard, contained in the MiUMC
2025 Annual Report: ***”Our work is unfinished. There are challenges ahead,
and I am hopeful. … “Love is the heart and direction of our unfinished story.
And now faith, hope and love remain – these three things – and the greatest of
these is love” (1 Corinthians 13:13). I too am hopeful for our shared sisterhood.
It is an honor to serve with faith, hope and love as your president.

Blessings,
Sharon Smith,
President 

Hello, United Women in Faith Members,
My name is Ethel M. Gill and I am the Vice President of the Michigan
Conference United Women in Faith. I am honored to be serving with the
Michigan Team and working with everyone to fulfill the purpose of United
Women in Faith.

In my role as Vice President, I am the Chairperson of the Program Committee.
The Program Committee is responsible for planning programs, specifically the

Michigan Conference 7th Annual Celebration and Officer and Leadership
Training, which will be held at Clio Bethany UMC in Clio, Michigan, on Friday
and Saturday, October 17 – 18, 2025.

The theme is, “Embracing New Challenges.”  As the world changes daily
around us, we are keeping our vision in front of us! Through faith we will push
forward when it gets tough; kicking fear to the curb. We will continue to use our
Purpose and Mission as guideposts to keep us on track. We have a mighty
Purpose which has served us well for many years. God is with us!

We have made amazing strides over the last few years. We have strong
leadership and   great training programs. We are reaching people in new ways
and generating excitement about the goals of United Women in Faith. Slowly,
but surely, we are reconnecting and generating a “NEW BUZZ!” The Committee



is diligently working to deliver a spirit-filled, educational and inspirational
experience.

Our keynote speaker will be Sally Vonner, current General Secretary and Chief
Executive Officer of United Women in Faith. Sally is a powerful leader, a
woman of faith and purpose. Sally has served in many capacities of the United
Women in Faith and the United Methodist Church. You want to be at the Annual
Celebration to meet, greet and learn from our national leader!

Pastor Audra Hudson Stone and Jacob Stone will present our Officer
Leadership Training and Development Program. They will be speaking on
“Environmental Justice: A Call to Hope & Action.” Their presentation will
include information on the realities of environmental injustice. Jacob and Pastor
Audra will bring their expertise and passion to this subject matter and will
present suggestions for positive change.

Please announce this event at all district and local unit meetings. Please post
the flyer and registration information on church bulletin boards. Please join us
for this important event. It’s not everyday that the CEO shows up at your
Annual Celebration!!!
The flyer and registration form are included in “The Voice.” Please be sure to
register for the Annual Celebration and book your hotel room as soon as
possible.
 
Over the last six months, I have expanded my knowledge about United Women
in Faith. Our organization provides professional training through many
platforms. The national website, our conference website, Standing Rules, UWIF
Handbook, Leadership Development Days, and many more programs are at
our fingertips. These tools can be shared with the local units. When we know
more; we do more!

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.
Ethel M. Gill
Vice President

Mission Giving Advocate
Last month at Central United Methodist Church in Lake Odessa, our United
Women in Faith unit honored a long-time member and mission advocate,



Elaine Garlock, with a Special Recognition Mission pin. Elaine is 104 years old,
and she has been active in United Women in Faith (formerly WSCS and United
Methodist Women) for her whole life, which is a very long time!

Elaine is a very active member of our local United Women in Faith unit. She
regularly attends our monthly meetings (driving herself!) and attends our United
Women in Faith Book Club meetings, which are held every other week. She
bakes wonderful cornbread for our soup dinners. At our unit meetings, we can
depend on Elaine to share from the UWFaith Prayer Guide and to share
information from response magazine about mission projects around the world.
She has an amazing memory, and we always look forward to the information
and history she shares with us. Elaine is responsible for the UWF Missions
bulletin board in our fellowship hall. She strongly encourages us to meet our
pledge to mission and advocates for increasing our pledge whenever possible.
Do any of your units have an “Elaine”? Maybe you can be that person in your
unit who advocates for mission giving and encourages your unit to meet and
even increase your pledge each year. You don’t need to be 104!
 
Responsible stewardship is a challenge for United Women in Faith, especially
in this time of uncertainty in our economy. Decisions about budgets and giving
are based on a strong belief in mission education, leadership development and
the needs of women, children and youth in our world. We hope you will all give
generously to support the mission of United Women in Faith this year,
increasing your pledge by ten percent, if possible. It will make Elaine very
happy!
 
Judy Huynh
Education and Interpretation Mission Coordinator
 

Notes From the Conference Treasurer
Did you know that you could send an e-card through the United Women in Faith
national website, uwfairh.org? I found out from a quarterly conference treasurer
meet-up. You go to the website and select "give today" at the bottom of the
page. After you make the donation, you can choose to share that you donated
through Facebook, Linked In, X, or through an email you can send to the
person or family of the person you are honoring. At first I thought it would send
one of those cute on-line cards I sometimes receive from friends for my



birthday. But this was even better. It is a way to share a very short introduction
to what United Women in Faith funds support. What a convenient and
inexpensive way to send thoughts or greetings and to get the word our about
UWFaith and what we support.

District Teams, don't forget that you need to work on your budgets in the next
month or two. Approved budgets need to be to me by August 1. Be intentional
about decreasing spending and increasing the mission giving pledge. Think
about why you/we give and make a point to relay that message to your units in
the coming year.

Cheryl Rumery
Conference Treasurer

      CHARTER FOR RACIAL JUSTICE 101
      Charter for Racial Justice in an Interdependent Global Community
      Because we believe:

1. That God is the Creator of all people, and all are God’s children in one
family;

2. That racism is a rejection of the teachings of Jesus Christ;
3. That racism denies the redemption and reconciliation of Jesus Christ;
4. That racism robs all human beings of their wholeness and is used as a

justification for social, economic, environmental, and political exploitation;
5. That we must declare before God and before one another that we have



sinned against our sister and brothers of other races in thought, in word,
and in deed;

6. That in our common humanity in creation, all women and men are made
in God’s image, and all persons are equally valuable in the sight of God;

7. That our strength lies in our racial and cultural diversity and that we must
work toward a world in which each person’s value is respected and
nurtured;

8. That our struggle for justice must be based on new attitudes, new
understandings, and new relationships, and must be reflected in the laws,
policies, structures, and practices of both church and state;

We commit ourselves as individuals and as a community to follow Jesus Christ
in word and in deed, and to struggle for the rights and the self-determination of
every person and group of persons.
 

Looking For a Pledge Service?
https://uwfaith.org/resources/program-resource/ 
This link will take you to the UWFaith website and you can see the free
resources listed at the bottom of the page.
I hope this is what you were looking for.

Hello Sisters in Faith and Supporters of United Methodist Community House,
Some of you may be aware of this coming event, while others of you may be
learning about this invitation for the first time with this email:  

EXCLUSIVELY FOR MEMBERS OF UNITED WOMEN OF FAITH IN
MICHIGAN AND THEIR FRIENDS, ON SATURDAY, JUNE 28, FROM 10 AM -
12 NOON, PLEASE JOIN IN A BLESSING OF THE (NEW) BUILDING ON
THE CAMPUS OF THE NATIONAL MISSION INSTITUTION, UNITED
METHODIST COMMUNITY HOUSE, IN GRAND RAPIDS.

Please get this invitation out to all in your Districts and to all your cohorts in
your Districts and local groups around Michigan as soon as possible.  Come
one, come all!  Arrange to carpool or come alone - we will be there to greet you
with executives from UMHC.  Attached is the formal invitation that will appear in
the VOICE newsletter, coming out soon.

https://uwfaith.org/resources/program-resource/
https://uwfaith.org/resources/program-resource/


Blessings to you all, I look forward to seeing you on Saturday, June 28, in
Grand Rapids!

Sharon Smith



Click here to RSVP for the Blessing of the Building
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Mission u News
Registration is open! Mission u will be held July 17-19, 2025 at Mt.
Pleasant First UMC. Scholarships are available, people are
encouraged to ask their local units and districts for scholarships first.
Cost is $80 with lodging on your own.  A bank of rooms have been
reserved at Hampton Inn of Mt. Pleasant for $119/night. 

This year's theme is Practicing Hope Together and we are thrilled that
the adult class will be led by UWF National Fundraising Executive
Shannon Priddy. Youth and children attend for free with a paid adult,
and we have excellent trained leaders for age-appropriate classes.
Youth will be led by Rev. Paul Reissmann (Central First UMC, Lake
Odessa) and Pastor Jess (Davenport) Joyce (Co-Pastor, Portage
Chapel Hill). Children will be led by Adrienne Struck (Director of Family
Ministries, Milwood UMC, Kalamazoo) and Pam Udeagwu (Children
and Youth Ministry Coordinator, Metropolitan UMC, Detroit).

Use the attached flyer for registration details or visit this link for online
registration: Mission u of Michigan Registration

Come enter a sacred grove of hope with us as we gather to worship,
sing, study, eat, laugh and love together in Mt. Pleasant on July 17th.

Love One Another,
Sara Wolfsen, Dean
Mission u of Michigan
July 17-19, 2025 | Mt. Pleasant, MI
Register here by July 10: Mission u of Michigan Registration

Book Talk during Mission u
Summertime and the reading is ready! Come to think of it, reading is a good
activity during fall, winter, and spring, too!

I'd like to bring two books to your attention that I will use for the Book Talk
during Mission u at Mt. Pleasant First UMC July 17-19.  There will be more
details about the event in this edition of the VOICE, so I am just going to

https://michiganconferencemissionu.square.site/
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highlight the Reading Program part.  It will be offered as a Break Out Session
on Friday, July 18 at 3:00.

The first book is My Body Is Not a Prayer Request: Disability Justice in the
Church by Amy Kenny. 

Much of the church has forgotten that we worship a disabled God whose
wounds survived resurrection, says Amy Kenny. It is time for the church to start
treating disabled people as full members of the body of Christ who have much
more to offer than a miraculous cure narrative and to learn from their embodied
experiences.

Written by a disabled Christian, this book shows that the church is missing out
on the prophetic witness and blessing of disability. Kenny reflects on her
experiences inside the church to expose unintentional ableism and cast a new
vision for Christian communities to engage disability justice. She shows that
until we cultivate church spaces where people with disabilities can fully belong,
flourish, and lead, we are not valuing the diverse members of the body of
Christ.

Offering a unique blend of personal storytelling, fresh and compelling writing,
biblical exegesis, and practical application, this book invites readers to
participate in disability justice and create a more inclusive community in church
and parachurch spaces. .

You will gain a new perspective on people with disabilities who are a part of the
church, or at least want to be! It is a 2025 Reading Program selection under
Leadership Development.

The second featured book will be Starfish by Lisa Fipps.  It is a youth book
under Nurturing for Community, 2025.  The back cover briefly describes it as: A
Printz honor - winning novel-in-verse about a girl who is tired of being fat-
shamed and is ready to do something about it.

Please come join us!  Bring your own copy or a library copy if available. 
Reading the books will be helpful but not necessary!  If you read both books,
plus the study book Practicing Hope by Tabatha Holley, you will be over halfway
to completing Plan I of the Reading Program!

See you at Mission u!



Joy,
Julia Hulka

Silent Auction At Mission u
Over the last few years there has been a silent auction at Mission u to
raise funds for the United Methodist Community House. I am excited
to tell you that there will be another one this year during Mission u! We
have managed to raise over $1000 each year for the Community
House, a project near and dear to United Women in Faith, and I hope
that we can match those figures again this year.
 
As always, we are looking for quality items that can be put into the
silent auction.  There were lots of items last year, including gift
certificates, handmade items, teacups and tea, paintings, things for the
kids (grandchildren and others) and a host of other items too
numerous to mention.  Please plan to bring something that can be
put into the auction, and then plan to bid on them so all items will
go home with someone that will value them!  And…if you want to
tell me what you’re bringing you can call or email me to let me
know.
 
I will have bid sheets run off so you can leave your items with me and
we can get them all placed with their sheets. I will also have name
sheets where you can write down your name and we can record what
you win so we have a correct amount.

For the past two years, I’ve been privileged to work alongside Jean
Sherman and her daughter who were great leaders! I will be manning
the position myself this year, so if anyone has time and would like to
help, especially at the beginning and the end, that would be great!
 
I look forward to seeing you all at Mission u and seeing what we can
do to further the work of the United Methodist Community House!

Kathy Freeland
Auction Director
East Winds district Communications coordinator
E-mail – ksfdaf@sbcglobal.net
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Cell phone – 989-660-0526
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